Update, Friday, July 22, 2011 8:41 PM

Just to clarify, this is a confirmed 48-inch Water Main break at 2nd Avenue between E. 71 St. & E. 72 St.
 
The 48 inch water main at this location is in the process of being shutdown, however, the stretch from E. 74 Street to E. 42 Street will have water, only possible water pressure (low) may take affect during the shutdown within that area.
 
======================== 

Update, Friday, July 22, 2011 8:28 PM
 
48-inch Water Main Shutdown is currently in progress and the shutdown limits are 2nd Avenue from East 74 Street to East 42 Street.
Property addresses 1353 and 1357 to 1363 2nd Avenue have minor basement flooding, which is being controlled by Property Owner’s  sump pumps.  
 
The shutdown limits mean the water main could feed along that stretch from E. 74 to E. 42.
 
=========================== 
Friday, July 22, 2011 7:09 PM
FYI: At 5:30 pm FDNY notified DEP of a possible water main break in Manhattan in front of 1359 2 Avenue between E. 71 Street and E 72 Street.
 
DEP Manhattan Water Maintenance was notified and went out.
 
As of 7:00 pm a 12” water main has been isolated with no affect (no leaks). The water shutdown on a 48” water main is required. Field Operations is in the process of isolating the 48” main and our DEP Water Distribution has been notified.
 
One lane of traffic is open south bound on 2 Avenue. Con Edison, OEM and DEP Contractor are on location. DEP Emergency Contractor has also been notified.
 
 
Water leak investigation is taking place and repairs will follow, I will update you with further details, just in case you receive any calls from Residents with questions or concerns.
 
